Minutes of the Finance Committee

February 13, 2006

In attendance: FinCom members Girard, Meehan, Meunier, and Nash. Chair Meunier called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

Minutes of January 23, 2006 Meeting


Mr.Meunier made the motion to accept the minutes of the 1/23/06 FinCom meeting as written. Mr.Meehan seconded and the vote to approve was unanimous.

FY2007 Town Budget (as of 1/17/06)


The latest revision of the FY2007 barebones budget now stands with a surplus of $58.59. This budget version does not restore the items from the list of Department Head restoration priorities.

 
Mr.Meunier explained that the Governor has proposed a budget that will restore some of the state funding to towns. Ashby would receive $122,022.00 in additional funding if the Legislature approves his budget. Many towns are already using these estimated figures for budget purposes, because past history has shown that the legislature has always approved the Governor's state aid figures or increased the amounts. 


Mr.Meunier asked members to start thinking about how to proceed with the budget with regards to this information . FinCom can (1) start restoring $122,000 in budget lines in anticipation of this increased state aid coming in, (2) put each item on a warrant to be voted on at Town meeting when the state aid is actually in, or (3) put some items, such as pay for people, back in the budget and other items on the warrant. FinCom gets the last say as to what should be done on the FY2007 budget, so Mr.Meunier asked all to start thinking over how we should proceed.


FinCom has to vote by March 27th on the budget. It is likely that the meetings in March will be on the 13th and 27th. Hopefully, all members will be present at both meetings. 


Members reviewed the list of Department Head restoration priorities that had been e-mailed to everyone. There were 17 items restored, and these items added up to about $122,000. It was discussed that it was a shame that band concerts and the July 3rd funding did not get restored. Members present felt that the Town does not offer a lot in the way of social entertainment, and that perhaps some way should be found to keep these small "town pleasures" in the 2007 budget.

FinCom Mailbag

· Town of Ashby Expense report as 2/07/06 (which indicated that the insurance line was only 51% spent when the Town is already 7+ months into the budget)

· Letter from NMRSD Superintendent James McCormick regarding the cuts in state aid over the past 5 years

· February 2006 issue of The Beacon and The Northeast Municipal Forum
· NMRSD Expenditure report as of 2/01/06

The next meeting of FinCom will be on Monday, February 27, 2006 at 7:00 p.m

This meeting adjourned at 8:08 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

